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Waltham Conservation Commission

January 25, 2018
Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

Attendees:  Chairman Bill Doyle, Brad Baker, Mike Donovan, Gerard Dufromont, Vice Chairman Philip Moser (arrived at 7:06 p.m.)
Absent:  None

Informal Discussion
· Elsie Turner Field, Revised Plan

The commission is pleased with the revised plan that was submitted.  Mr. Dufromont noted that the City will be coming before CPC to request $1.4 million to fund the project.

Potential Violation

· Pizzi Farms Condominiums

Motion made by Mr. Dufromont to table the discussion, seconded by Mr. Donovan.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
Public Meeting (Continued from 1-11-2017)
Request for Certificate of Compliance (DEP File # 316-0689)
Applicant: Robert Farrington/Windsor Village at Waltham Co.

Property Location: 976 Lexington Street
Motion made by Mr. Donovan to continue until the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Baker.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

Mr. Moser arrived at the meeting at 7:06 p.m.

Motion made by Mr. Dufromont, seconded by Mr. Donovan to take an item off the table.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

Potential Violation

· Pizzi Farms Condominiums

Mr. Moser confirmed that through e-mail correspondence, the condominium association board will not be appearing before the Conservation Commission now or in the future.  He noted that the cut sheets they sent to the commission re: their fertilizer, pesticide and herbicide use indicates they are in violation of the Order of Conditions. The Order of Conditions prohibits pesticide and herbicide within the wetland buffer zone and states that their fertilizer must be low nitrogen, but they are using a primarily nitrogen fertilizer. 

Motion made by Mr. Moser to issue a formal violation of the Order of Conditions, seconded by Mr. Baker.  All in favor.  Motion passed.

Commission Business

· Motion made by Mr. Moser to approve the corrected minutes from 1-11-2018, seconded by Mr. Baker.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
Correspondence
· Fernald Care, Custody and Control Meeting:  A request came from City Council requesting a representative from the Conservation Commission to sit in on a meeting on Monday, January 29th, to discuss the mayor’s request to transfer certain parcels to certain departments.  Chairman Doyle is attending.
· School Committee/City Council Meeting: Chairman Doyle was asked to attend the Joint School Committee/City Council meeting on Tuesday, January 30th to discuss potential sites for the new high school.
Old Business  

Mr. Doyle
· No updates
Mr. Baker

· No updates
Mr. Dufromont
· No updates
Mr. Moser

· No updates
Mr. Donovan
· No updates
Committee Reports

  

· CPC:  Mr. Dufromont stated that the CPC meeting on February 6th will hear from the city re: funding for Elsie Turner Field and Graverson Playground.  Mr. Doyle asked if the CPC has a list of meeting dates for the year.     Mr. Dufromont replied that there is.  Mr. Doyle asked for the process.  Mr. Dufromont replied that the first night they have the hearing, the applicant presents, and the CPC discusses the request.  If the request is approved by the CPC, it then goes to City Council.  If approved, it goes to the Legal Department, which will provide a legal determination.  Then it goes to the mayor for final approval. 
· Trust Fund:  Mr. Doyle asked Mr. Dufromont to look into seeing if the commission can use trust fund or filing fee money to hire a land use lawyer to make a legal determination on deeds and restrictions that are written into deeds.  Mr. Dufromont stated that he needs to speak with Tom Magno in the Treasurer’s Office and he is the one to present it to City Council.
New Business
· Paine Estate Forestry Management Plan Discussion

Mr. Baker noted that within the next two months is the time to spray the hemlocks for insects.  They are dormant right now and it is the best time to suffocate them. It is also the least hazardous time for humans to go into the forest and spray.   Secondly, we need to suffocate and eliminate the Storer wisteria.  We must bulldoze or at least cut off where it was planted originally. It should then be placed in a spot (i.e., on blacktop) so it can’t re-root itself.  In the springtime, we can suffocate the new growth.  Mr. Baker has brand-new spraying equipment that he will donate to the city.  Mr. Dufromont asked what the cost of the oil is.  Mr. Baker replied it is $10.  Mr. Doyle recommended getting the MSDS sheet, talk with the city’s tree warden to let him know what the commission is doing, and work with Ann Clifford to put up flags and notes stating the work that is being done.  Mr. Doyle wrote an outline on the white board in the meeting room with ideas for developing and implementing a forestry master plan.  He recommended that the commission develop the plan and ask CPC to fund it.
· Order of Conditions Revision

Mr. Moser would like to vote on the final revised document. He mentioned that in condition #25B, it is stated that a sign must be put up at the edge of a buffer zone noting that de-icing salt cannot be used in that area. He asked if the same type of requirement should be included for fertilizers, pesticides and herbicides.  Mr. Moser would also like to add 
condition #26 to larger, more complicated projects, which requires the applicant to hire an environmental monitor.     Jamie O’Connell of Cambridge Water Department will be sent a copy and asked to respond with any comments.
Motion made by Mr. Moser to adjourn, seconded by Mr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m.
Approved 2-8-2018


